
CITY OF MARSHALL 
AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

 
 

Meeting Date: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 

Category: NEW BUSINESS 

Type: ACTION 

Subject: Authorize City Staff to receive Quotes for Curb & Gutter Replacement. 

Background 

Information: 

In 2021, the City Council authorized $625,000 to be used for the annual City Mill and 
Overlay project of local city streets. As part of the project, some sections of curb 
and gutter are replaced to ensure proper drainage on the newly overlaid streets.  
 
This year’s project included the mill and overlay of the following local streets: 
 
London Road (Madrid Street to Channel Parkway) 
Athens Avenue (Madrid Street to Paris Road) 
Oslo Avenue (Madrid Street to Dublin Street) 
Rainbow Drive (Madrid Street to Paris Road) 
Parkside Drive (Lyon Street to Jewett Street) 
Woodland Way 
Garden Circle 
Baseline Drive (Nwakama Street to Clarice Avenue) 
 
At the February 23, 2021 City Council meeting, the City Council awarded the 
contract at $580,564.28, with a maximum expenditure not to exceed $625,000. The 
local mill and overlay project is now substantially completed, and total costs have 
come in at $590,260. This is largely due to receiving very competitive bids, with the 
low bid being the best price of bituminous mix that we’ve seen in many years.  
 
To utilize the remaining $34,740 of funds and better prepare for next year’s mill and 
overlay project, city staff would like to use these remaining funds to complete curb 
and gutter replacement on routes that will likely be included in next year’s mill and 
overlay project. By completing this work a year in advance, it will put the city in a 
good position to get next year’s overlay project completed quickly and efficiently.  
 
Next year’s local mill and overlay project will likely include the following streets: 
Westwood Drive 
Ridgeway Road 
Englewood Road 
Pinehurst Road 
Cumberland Road 
Adobe Road 
Adobe Circle 
Prospect Road 
Prospect Circle 
Carlson Street 
Glen Street 
Peltier Street 
Simmons Street 
Tiger Drive 



Erie Avenue 
 
City staff would propose to seek quotes from multiple contractors for this additional 
work. City staff would return to Council for award of a quote contract for this work, 
not to exceed $34,740.  
 

Fiscal Impact: No impact beyond allocated 2021 budget of $625,000 for mill and overlay project.  

Alternative/ Variations: No alternative actions recommended. 

Recommendation: that the Council authorize city staff to seek quotes for additional curb and gutter 
work on next year’s overlay routes.  

 


